
 
 
 
Chief Executive: Eddie Fraser 
Telephone: 01563 576019 
Email: Eddie.Fraser@east-ayrshire.gov.uk 

 
 
Bellsbank Primary School 
4 Craiglea Crescent 
Bellsbank 
Dalmellington 
AYR 
KA6 7UA 
 
Head Teacher: Donald Currie 
Email: Donald.currie@eastayrshire.org.uk 
Telephone: 01292 550305 

 

Council Headquarters, London Road, Kilmarnock KA3 7BU 

 

 
Tel: 01563 576000  

 

 

 
Our Ref: DC/MM 

 

Date: 27 February 2024 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 
I am delighted to be able to say that the development of our outdoor spaces will now be going ahead 

and work is due to start on Monday 4th March.  The company responsible for the works will set up in 

the top car park which will become the site compound for the duration of the works which is expected 

to be 8 weeks, finishing at the end of April. Pedestrian access alongside the top carpark to the ECC 

will be unaffected. 

 

Works will include removal of grassed area in playground and laying of astro-turf, trim trail, 

netball/basketball court markings in playground, extension of playground in line with current 

community outdoor space and creation of a 5-a-side astro-turf football pitch located on the grassed 

area adjacent to the top car park.   

 

Once completed we expect play will be much more positive in the playground as spaces will be better 

matched to children’s needs.  This should also mean there is no longer a requirement to have split 

break and lunchtimes and this in turn will have a positive impact on learning and teaching within the 

classroom. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 
D. Currie 

HEAD TEACHER 


